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Weaverham Parish Council
Property & Assets Committee
Minutes of Meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Wednesday 5th July 2017 at 7pm
PRESENT:  

Cllrs Freeman, E Bland, Edwards, Freeman and Wilkinson.



In attendance Cllrs Lasseter and Taylor 
P1.
Public Forum - no member of public was present
P2.
Apologies – Cllr Budden and Cllr Freeman has indicated that he will be late due to an earlier meeting
P3.
Appointment of Chairman and Vice-Chairman for the coming year

3.1
Cllr Freeman was proposed as Chairman by Cllr E Bland and seconded by Cllr Edwards.  There being no other nominations Cllr Freeman was declared elected.

3.2
Cllr Reynolds was proposed as Vice-Chairman by Cllr E Bland and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson.  There being no other nominations Cllr Reynolds was declared elected subject to his agreement.
P4.
Declarations of Interest – No new declarations were made.
P5.
Approval of the minutes of meeting held on 29th March 2017 - approved
P6.
Matters arising - none

P7.
Swimming Pool
7.1
As Cllr Budden was unable to attend the meeting there was no report regarding the set up procedure for a Community Interest Company.  The item was deferred to the next meeting and Cllr Budden to be asked to circulate her report in advance of the meeting.
P8.
Former Doctors’ Surgery Building – Russet Road
8.1
Cllr Wilkinson outlined his thoughts about the Parish Council acquiring the building for leasing to Cheshire West and Chester Council as a replacement Register Office should the Register Office need to re-locate from the current premises in Northwich.
8.2
It was also suggested that the site could be used for a public convenience (possibly a self-cleaning pod-type)

8.3
A further suggestion that the building could be acquired and used for storage of equipment was also put forward.

8.4
It was agreed to recommend to Council that an offer of £5000 plus legal costs to purchase the building and land be made to the owners.
P9.
Any other business
9.1
Inspection of Parish Council Assets
 - It was noted that the Parish Council has not carried out an inspection of property assets for some time.  It was agreed that Cllrs E Bland and Edwards should inspect the assets including the Barrymore Institute, Plantation, and Russet Road Playing Field etc.

9.2
Future Management of Swimming Pool –

9.2.1
Cllr Lasseter was invited to update the meeting about his proposals for the future of the Swimming Pool.  Cllr Lasseter explained that he has submitted a written proposal to end the current management agreement in March 2018.  He has identified people with relevant expertise/experience who would be prepared to form the Board of a Community Interest Company who could then tender for the future running of the Swimming Pool.  Cllr Lasseter estimates the useful life of the current building to be around 15 years so any organisation wishing to tender for the future running of the pool would need to include their proposals for funding a replacement pool and building.
9.2.2
It was agreed that the Acting Clerk would circulate Cllr Lasseter’s proposals to members and that a meeting to inspect the Swimming Pool and discuss the possible future management be arranged.  Wednesday, 26th July 2017 at 7:00pm was suggested for the inspection/meeting – Acting Clerk to check with those members not present that this date is convenient.

P10.
Date of next meeting – Monday, 21st August 2017 at 7:00pm

 Meeting ended at 8-15pm

Post meeting note – Cllr Reynolds accepted the position of Vice-Chairman.
